
THURSDAY 28 JULY 2022 

MINUTES OF THE LICENSING (HEARING) SUB-COMMITTEE 
 

HELD ON THURSDAY 28 JULY 2022 AT 2.00PM 
 
 

APPLICANT:  Art of Dough 
PREMISES:  16 Eldon Street, London, EC2M 7LD 
 

Sub-committee: 
Deputy Marianne Fredericks (Chairman) 
Brendan Barns 
Deputy John Fletcher 

 
Officers: 
Town Clerk – Chloe Ainsworth  
Comptroller and City Solicitor – Paul Chadha 
Markets & Consumer Protection - Peter Davenport 
Markets & Consumer Protection – Rachel Pye 
 
Applicant: 
Not present 
 
Making representation: 
Responsible Authorities 
Mr Paul Holmes, City of London Police 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Licensing Act 2003 (Hearings) Regulations 2005 
 

A virtual public Hearing was held at 2.00pm to consider the representations submitted 
in respect of a temporary event notice application for 16 Eldon Street, London, EC2M 
7LD. 
 
The Sub-Committee had before it the following documents:  

 
Hearing Procedure  
Report of the Executive Director Environment 
Appendix 1: Copy of Application 
Appendix 2: Counter Notice and Cover Email 
Appendix 3: Conditions Consistent with the Operating Schedule 
Appendix 4: Representations from Other Responsible Authorities (i)  
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Appendix 5: Plan of Premises 
Appendix 6: Map of Subject Premises 
 
The Hearing commenced at 2pm.  
 

At the commencement of the Hearing, the Chairman introduced herself, before 
asking the panel members, the City of London Corporation officers and the other 
parties present to introduce themselves. 
 
The Chairman noted that the Applicant was not present and invited Mr Holmes of the 
City of London Police to address the Sub Committee. Mr Holmes confirmed that the 
City of London Police had objected to the temporary event notice application, 
however, the Applicant had since provided further information which had satisfied the 
police’s concerns. Mr Holmes requested that the representation be withdrawn. 
 
Given the withdrawal of the police’s representation, the Sub Committee determined 
that it was not necessary to issue a counter notice. 
 
 
The meeting ended at 2.03pm 
 
 
 

 

Chairman 
 
 
 
Contact Officer: Chloe Ainsworth 
E-mail: chloe.ainsworth@cityoflondon.gov.uk 
 
 


